# Hot Line Number 137 - 9 April 2020

## Covid-19

Two weeks into the lockdown and overall, the signs look good. To get us through the next period we must remain loyal to the general cause – "Stay home", "2 metre rule" and "Wash your hands".

Have you rung family or friends today? If not, can I respectfully suggest that you make a connection with someone each day. It will be beneficial to both parties.

Are you confined to your residence and cannot get out to shop etc then a phone call to John Phillips @ 021 55 8448 to assist. John lives in Avonhead not far from Avonhead Mall. Nothing is a bother so call John,

## **Bowls Canterbury**

With the 2019 – 2020 playing season well and truly closed it is time to put your minds to what worked and what did not work with the Centre's bowling programme. Join up on the phone / email with a few mates and list the good (YES – it is important to tell the Centre what did work) and the bad. If you have a negative, then add what could / should in your opinion be done to improve it.

An online form <a href="https://forms.gle/hZRkD9wJ6EkfVJ8r5">https://forms.gle/hZRkD9wJ6EkfVJ8r5</a> has been created to for your feedback / thoughts on specific events. Suggestion is to complete this first as an individual then submit anything else via email to <a href="marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz">marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz</a> or alternatively to <a href="marketing@bowlscanterbury.co.nz">theclub@burnsidebowlingclub.com</a> where they will be collated and forwarded to Bowls Canterbury. Deadline for Online form is 30 April or through the club is 16 April. Remember this is an opportunity to get your ideas to the Centre for their consideration — Don't sit on your hands and do nothing then complain when the new programme comes out. It is important to fill out the online form as well as email to the club.

#### E - Tournament

In light of no "on green" activities AJ has arranged two E-Tournaments consisting of general knowledge questionnaires. The first was for the Thursday Walkers and your truly led home the pack. The next tournament held Tuesday morning attracted 38 Bowlers and after 3 rounds of 15 "ends" Kerrie Bruce edged home your truly by one differential point!! The next tournament is this Saturday afternoon and is open to all club members and will replace what would have been the AJ and Ken Super Saturday. Entry is free and the last \$60 Avonhead Tavern voucher is first prize. Our quiz creators Clare Churcher, Ken Reid and AJ will be finding some more challenging questions for the 3 round 15 end tournament. We might even throw in some AJ and Ken specials ... like typing with your non-preferred hand.

Play begins at 1:30 pm, Round One 1:30 - 2:00, Round Two 2:00 - 2:30, Drinks break then Round Three 2:45 – 3:15 Join in the fun and enter via the website.

### From the Editor's Desk

Quote of the week. An old quote but relevant to today -

"Do what you can, with what you have, where you are." - Theodore Roosevelt, US President 1901 - 1909

















